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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
WE MEET 2ND WEDNESDAY EACH MONTH 

AT ST AIDANS & THE MEMORIAL HALLS ALTERNATELY  
PLEASE SEE NOTICE BOARDS FOR DETAILS 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

Please note that all advertisements must be paid for prior to being 
included in the magazine. 

 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

 
July / August 2019 MAGAZINE 

 

Closing date for Articles:  Monday 17th June 
 

Contributions by Email only to Susan Roberts 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 
 

Closing date for Adverts: Monday 17th June 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 
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PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Patrick Bell   01704 840607  Chairman 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354  Vice Chairman 
Brian Young   01704 840091   
David Corfield   01704 840705   
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Lynn Campbell   01704 566354 
 

Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 

Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  
 

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

Rector                    The Revd Paul Robinson      0151 526 0512  
   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 
Assistant Priest  The Revd Dr Alex Baker  07798 702831 
       01695 422306 
    

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

 Gas Emergencies   0800 111 999 
 Electricity NW    08001954141 
 United Utilities (water)   0345 6723723 
 Police Contact (non urgent)  101  OR  08451253545 
 Local Police Officers or PCSO’s              01695 566444 
 Street Lighting Fault Reporting Line 0300 1236701 
 Fire Safety Helpline   0800 169 1125  
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
  

    Rector                          
    The Revd Paul  Robinson                 
    The Rectory                        
    Church Lane           
    Lydiate           
    L31 4HL            
    Phone: 0151 526 0512 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  paulrobinson407@gmail.com         
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Rector’s Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to Paul. The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is  
reserved in church and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy 
Oil is also kept for the anointing of the sick. 
 
The Dying: Paul can be contacted at any time of the day or night in 
order to minister to the dying. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
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Your Reader Writes 
 

I really like and value the time of intercessions in church. 
In church, the intercessions often focus on the world (creation, nations 
at war, natural disasters, refugees etc.); our communities and nation 
(school “families”, our politicians, the government and the Queen – as 
Supreme Governor of Church of England); the church (world wide -    
especially those who face persecution in practising their faith; and for 
those who guide us in our faith - including our Rector and Bishops); and 
those in need (especially those who are ill and the bereaved). 
 

I like the simplicity of the hymn “What a friend we have in Jesus”. It  
includes the line “what a privilege to carry everything to God in prayer”. 
I really value that time in Church partly because my personal prayers 
tends to focus on my individual concerns - to things and people closer 
to home. That’s partly why I cherish that time in church; that and     
praying together with the gathered community of people of faith. 
 

There was recent controversy in America over politicians saying (in    
response to yet another mass shooting), “my prayers are with you and 
your community” whilst refusing to do anything to limit the availability 
of the 393 million firearms that American civilians own - about 46% of 
the civilian firearms owned globally. 
 

I have increasingly felt challenged about prayer. If I’m honest, I find it all 
too easy to pray for those who are lonely (for example) then feel as if 
I’ve done something about the lonely; I’ve met my obligations to them.  
It is great to remember those in need before God, to pray for our    
communities, our politicians etc BUT we must then do what we can to 
live out those values and to help bring about the kind of world we pray 
for.  
If we really want God’s Kingdom to come - to give the good news - we 
have to LIVE the good news, SHARE the good news, even BE the good 
news. 
 

So, we should be careful what we pray for because God may be asking 
YOU AND ME to get our hands dirty. 
 

    With very best wishes. David Walker 
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SUNDAY SERVICES IN THE UNITED BENEFICE FOR JUNE 
 

Sunday 2nd June – Easter 7 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion  St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 9th June – Pentecost 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion  St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am Parade    St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 16th June – Trinity Sunday 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion  St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 23rd June – Trinity 1 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion  St Thomas’ 
9.30am  Family Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 30th June – Trinity 2 
10.30am United Benefice Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

MID-WEEK SERVICES IN THE UNITED BENEFICE 
 

Wednesday 5th June  10.00am St Thomas’ Church 
Wednesday 12th June  10.00am St Thomas’ Church 
Wednesday 19th June  10.00am St Thomas’ Church 
Wednesday 26th June  10.00am St Thomas’ Church 
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ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 
 

Come and Join Us 
 

At our 
 

FAMILY EUCHARIST SERVICE 
 

On 
 

Sunday 23rd JUNE 2019 
 

At 
9.30am 

(Refreshments available from 9.15am) 
 

A Great Celebration for ALL the Family 
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 CHALICE ROTA   
    June 2019 

2nd June Elaine Ayre Ann Cushion 

9th June Gwyn Williams Lynda Bramwell 

16th June Sarah Mitchell Lynda Bramwell 

23rd June Angela Banks Lynda Bramwell 

30th June Diane Comfort Lynda Bramwell 

 

Halsall Scarecrows Update 
 
Please put your Scarecrows 
out from June 1st. Everyone 
is invited to make a     
Scarecrow and display it 
outside their house or in 
one of the public areas 
around the village. There is 
no theme, just use your   
imagination.  
If you need inspiration or a 
reminder of the Scarecrows 
from 2018 go to halsallscarecrows2018.weebly.com   
 

There are lots of people looking forward to seeing 
them all. 
 

It's not a competition 
It's just for fun! 

 

For further information and ideas see our Facebook page -
Halsall Scarecrows  

or contact Eleanor Wroe -elliwroe@hotmail.com or 01704 
841216      
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SANCTUARY LIGHTS 
 
 
 
JUNE 
 
1st James Edward Cheetham (Anniversary) 
2nd Dorothy Cheetham (Birthday) 
3rd Cissie Balshaw (Birthday) 
3rd Ann Huyton (Birthday) 
6th Elizabeth J Ball 
9th Michael James Yule (Anniversary) 
12th Norman Rhodes 
13th Margaret Dutton 
16th Margaret Balshaw 
25th  Mary Kenyon 
25th John Banks (Anniversary) 
27th John Stopforth 
27th George Balshaw (Birthday) 
28th Ken Mawdsley (Birthday) 
29th John Prescott (Anniversary) 
30th Peter Bradshaw (Birthday) 

         

       WARDENS AND SIDESPERSONS         
    June 2019  

 

CHURCH CLEANING ROTA      
     June 2019 

9th June E Wroe J Wroe 
B Knowles 

K Mudd J Rawsthorne 

23rd June E Banks N Donaldson 
S Roberts 

M Webster L Wilkinson 

2nd Stephen Henders Anne Grimshaw Beryl Sephton   Tara Kenyon 

9th Lynda Bramwell Angela Webster Ann Cushion    Rebecca Ridley 

16th Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Elaine Ayre    Carol Banks 

23rd Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Eileen Houlgrave   Ann Critchley 

30th Stephen Henders Anne Grimshaw Eleanor Wroe   Enid Banks 
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Notre Dame de Paris 
 

On the evening of Monday 15th April 2019 French TV news channels 

supplied the world with pictures of the Cathedral of Notre Dames de  

Paris, one of the most famous Christian buildings in the world, being 

decimated by fire. The sense of national shock was palpable. One     

leading personality who is strongly associated with heritage issues was 

quoted as saying that it was ‘like watching a much loved relative slip 

away’. There was no sense of surprise that President Macron cancelled 

an important television address to the nation that evening at 30 minutes 

notice. It is important to appreciate however, that the relationship        

between the French state and religion is very different from that in the 

UK, with a strict division being maintained between civil matters and    

religious activities. For example, the church I attend in Virey is welcome 

to use the local community ‘Salle’ for coffee after a service, but it would 

actually be illegal to have any sort of prayer or Bible study there as it is a 

civic building. Nevertheless, the state at both national and local levels 

contributes much money to the upkeep of church buildings, as this seen 

as important in maintaining the French heritage. It was this concern for 

history and heritage which underlay the sense of national sadness      

expressed in the media. This led me to reflect upon what precisely had 

been lost in the fire? History and heritage are important, but the Church 

is the people! I am pleased that no fire fighters were seriously hurt in 

fighting this blaze, as their lives are worth more than any building or 

‘relic’. When I reflect criticisms regarding the ease with which such huge 

sums of money have been pledged to restore an old building, but not to 

alleviate the problems of poverty and social injustice, I find myself asking 

‘where would the priorities of Jesus lie: restoring an old building or      

alleviating human need?’ 

      Philip Murphy 
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Halsall Football Club 1919 -2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This year Halsall Football Club celebrate their centenary and 
are celebrating this with a special occasion on June 9th 2019.   

 
All are welcome to come along and join us at the Memorial 

Field, Halsall from 1pm. 
 

There will be a football match followed by refreshments 
where people can catch up with old footie team mates and 

family, look at photos etc. and hopefully past trophies will be 
there to view. 

If you have any photos or football memorabilia to share, 
please bring them with you on the day or call numbers below 

to arrange getting them. 
 

Please contact Ian Goldstraw 07817250526 or Paul Williams 
on 07810448136 if you’re interested or would like more info. 
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THE FUTURE OF SHIRDLEY HILL VILLAGE GREEN 
 
The village green has for the past three years been maintained by a voluntary 
group of men and women.  The men maintain the green, the pond, woods and 
wildflower beds whilst the women maintain the raised flower beds and           
boxes.  Originally there were 5 male volunteers but after sterling service two 
have had to withdraw because of health issues and, of the remaining two are in 
their late seventies. They work a minimum of 7 hours per week spread over 2 
days normally on Tuesdays and Fridays. They work in all weather conditions 
with the exception of torrential rain when they adjourn to the bus shelter until it 
stops. Therefore, we need more volunteers prepared to give up some of their 
time to keep the green looking neat, tidy and in good condition. The area of the 
green is approximately one and a half acres containing a  pond, woods,        
wildflower beds, fruit bushes, apple and plum trees and large areas of lawn and 
grass and is encircled by a hedge that needs to be cut at least twice a year as if 
not it becomes a hazard to motorists who cannot see what is coming on the 
blind bend when turning right from Heathey Lane. The circular pathway on the 
green needs to be trimmed every two years to stop encroachment of turf from 
the centre. At present we cut that turf and lay it in clear parts of the wood with 
excellent results. Nothing is wasted.  If there are more volunteers, then it would 
not be necessary to work the 7 hours per week as at present. 
 
We mainly use our own equipment and sometimes adapt tools for particular 
jobs, so if anybody has some spare gardening tools that they want to get rid of 
then they will be of great help.  Unfortunately, as there is no electricity supply on 
the green should anybody wish to donate power tools, they would have to be 
petrol or battery driven. At the moment we use a sit on mower kindly donated to 
us by a local lady resident and another owned by one of the volunteers. These 
are a necessity and can be expensive to maintain, also some of our equipment 
needs to be replaced. For example, when volunteers wearing waders remove 
reeds, algae and now a weekly problem of green slime on the surface the    
waders are beginning to leak. 
 
Consequently, the last request is for cash donations.  We have been refused by 
major charities purely because we don’t own the land and having tried other 
charities, they appear to have the same provision.  We now feel that without 
help, better maintained equipment and a financial reserve that we can’t improve 
the green, particularly if an occasion arises where money is required that 
SHREW cannot finance due to other commitments. 
 
Anybody wishing to make a donation specifically for the upkeep of the 
green or to talk to us about volunteering can see us every Tuesday and 
Friday between 9.30am and at least 1pm and you will be more than       
welcome. Also, you can donate to SHREW via David Corfield on 
840705.  The future of the green is in the hands of residents so, if you can 
help, please do so. 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 

 
PLANNING 
019/0164/FUL – 235 Carr Moss Lane – Installation of new septic tank 
to   replace existing cesspit.  
2019/0299/FUL – 235 Carr Moss Lane – Proposed single and two    
storey   extension to rear of dwelling and internal alterations, existing 
garage to side to be demolished upon completion and prior to          
occupation of extended dwelling. 
2019/0384/FUL - Land Off Carr Moss Lane – Temporary access from 
Carr Moss Lane to facilitate working area within private land. 
 
PARKING ALONG SUMMERWOOD LANE 
Cars parking either side of Summerwood Lane at school times and 
when funerals and weddings are taking place at St Cuthbert's are  
causing an obstruction and prevent large vehicles, including the    
emergency services from passing through.   
Please use the Memorial Hall car park whenever possible.  
 
PARKING ON NEW STREET NEAR TO THE JUNCTION WITH 
CARR MOSS LANE 
This is creating a dangerous situation for cars trying to turn out of Carr 
Moss Lane because their line of sight is obstructed and we would ask 
that people refrain from parking so close to the junction before a      
serious accident occurs. 
 
PARKING ON CARR MOSS LANE NEAR TO THE JUNCTION WITH 
LINEKAR DRIVE 
Once again the Parish Council would ask people to use some common 
sense when parking their cars and not to park so close to the junction 
as to restrict residents of Linekar Drive from being able to see          
oncoming cars approaching from both directions when exiting the 
drive. 
 
PARKING ALONG SEGARS LANE 
Cars double parking and parking on pavements are causing problems 
along Segars Lane. Can residents please park in their driveways if 
possible and leave enough room when parking on pavements to allow 
prams and wheelchairs to get through.   
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL continued 
 

Parish Council Meetings 
The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 12th 
June 2019 at 7.30 p.m. at The Memorial Hall, Halsall Road, Halsall.  
 

Please note: If you wish to make audio or video recording, 
or take photographs of the meeting please phone Dave Bond, 
Parish Clerk on 01704 534090 or email davebondhpc@aol.com  
in advance of the meeting so that this can be arranged in an         
organised manner in order to minimise any disruption.    
A full list of Councillors and contact numbers can be found toward the 
front of the magazine.   
 
The Parish Council Website www.halsallparish.com includes     
agendas and minutes of previous meetings.  
 
For information: 
 
BUS SERVICE - 315 ROUTE DESCRIPTION 
 
From ORMSKIRK Bus Station via Moor Street, St Helens Road, Park 
Road, Aughton Street, Prescot Road, TOWN GREEN, Town Green 
Lane, Winifred Lane, AUGHTON, Turnpike Road, Formby Lane, 
Birches Brow, Broad Lane, DOWNHOLLAND CROSS, Delf Lane,   
Altcar Lane, Black-a-Moor Lane, School Lane, HASKAYNE, Wanisar 
Lane, Southport Road, BARTON, Hill Brow, New Street, HALSALL, 
Halsall Road, 
Renacres Lane, SHIRDLEY HILL, Heathey Lane, Birkdale Cop, Moss 
Road, SOUTHPORT, Bentham's Way, Town Lane, Scarisbrick New 
Road, Eastbank Street and Lord Street to SOUTHPORT Lord Street 
(Leicester Street Stop). 
Returning from SOUTHPORT Lord Street (Union Street Stop) via 
Lord Street, Eastbank Street, then outward route reversed to 
ORMSKIRK Bus Station. 
 
*Hail and Ride applies on these and all rural roads. 
 
 

USE IT OR LOSE IT 
 
 
 

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
http://www.halsallparish.com
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The Parish Council 

The very name Parish Council suffers on two counts, firstly it’s redolent 
of the Victorian era and secondly it can give rise to the misconception 
it’s in some way connected with the church. Whilst the latter is definite-
ly not the case, it was Gladstone as Prime Minister in 1894 who intro-
duced a Local Government Act establishing Parish Councils as the 
first tier of Local Government.  

There have of course been many changes since then but the basic 
concept remains the same and up and down the country some 10,000 
Parish Councils see as their prime function the safeguarding of resi-
dents rights and the improving of conditions and services at a local lev-
el.  

To be an effective tier of local government, the commitment, skills and 
contribution of individuals serving as either elected or co-opted Parish 
Councillors is required. The good news is that these are non-political 
posts, by and large Parish Councils are apolitical, preferring to simply 
act in the best interests of the residents. Halsall Parish Council has a 
long and distinguished history and to ensure that continues, we need 
to expand the existing team.  

 

Key Responsibilities of a Parish Councillor 
 
Councillors, acting together as the Parish Council, have responsibility 
for running certain local services such as public open spaces, play are-
as, village halls, community car schemes and potentially many more 
depending on the area.  
  
Deciding how much to raise through the precept in order to deliver ser-
vices for which the Parish Council’s is responsible. 
 
Influencing and shaping long term development policies for the Parish, 
and as part of the overall planning process, commenting on planning 
applications made within the Parish.  
  
Improving the quality of life and the environment in the local area.  
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Working to identify issues which are important to the lives of the resi-
dents you represent, traffic, street lighting and drainage are examples 
  
 
Working to bring about improvements through local projects, lobbying 
other service providers and working in partnership with other Parishes, 
local authorities and agencies. 
 
A Councillor agrees to attend insofar as is possible all meetings to which 
she or he is summoned, normally 11 or so per year. 
 
Councillors acting as a team are responsible for the financial decisions 
made. In addition, as individuals, a key task is to bring local issues to 
the attention of the Council, participate in debate and help the Council to 
make decisions on behalf of the local community. 
 
Halsall Parish Council has 2 vacancies at present. 
 
If you wish to apply to be co-opted onto the Council please contact Dave 
Bond, Parish Clerk on 01704 534090  
Email: davebondhpc@aol.com   
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Halsall Village Proud & Tidy Group  

 

 
 
We would like to say a very big thank you to Brian Lloyd  
who has done a tremendous amount of work around the     
village recently. The Churchyard in particular has benefitted 
from his efforts and many people have commented on how 
good it looks. Our little band of helpers have really           
appreciated his extra hard work. Well done Brian!!! 
 
The Best Kept Village Judging starts on 
8th June and we are hoping to have 
things as shipshape as possible by then 
and throughout the summer.   
We especially ask everyone who has    
residential or commercial property in the 
village to take a look at the front          
of their properties to ensure things are 
in good order.  
 
Litter is a problem at times, so, if you see a bit, please pick 
it up and bin it. 
 
We're proud of our village! Let's all do the best we can! 

 
For further information please post on our Facebook site 
(Halsall Village Proud & Tidy Group), or contact Eleanor 

Wroe (elliwroe@hotmail.com or 01704 841216)  
or Enid Banks (enidbanks@aol.com or 01704 567654) 

 

mailto:enidbanks@aol.com


19 

 



20 

 

Summer Term at Halsall School. 
 
Admissions 
We have 20 pupils arriving in the reception year in September 19.  
At present we have a few spaces in selected year groups and we hope 
to fill these in the next few weeks. If you know anyone who is interested 
in bringing their child to Halsall, please encourage them to contact school 
asap before all final positions are taken. Many thanks. 
 

Class Structure 
We will be revising our school structure and setting the classes in the 
next few weeks. As normal, we’ll be using the summer assessments and 
our pupil-progress measures, as the basis of splitting year groups when 
needed. Staffing at the school will mirror that of this year, with the same 
2 teaching assistants providing support in each class. This continuity   
enhances children’s learning, progress and attainment. 
 

Comment on Social Media 
It has been brought to the attention of governors and staff that negative 
comments about Halsall St Cuthbert’s have recently been posted on   
social media.  The school actually prides itself on being a very inclusive 
school. It has a very high ratio of teaching assistants (2 in every class) in 
order to offer quality support to pupils of all abilities and all needs.      
Additional support often takes the form of structured intervention, small 
group work and bespoke programmes of study including one to one    
tuition where appropriate. The school has high expectations and this 
coupled with strong encouragement and consistent, parental support 
with homework, leads to outstanding results year after year.  
 

Year 4 PGL 
The Year 4 group went to Boreatton Park in Shropshire last weekend 
and had a brilliant time canoeing on a river, completing an assault 
course, testing their nerves on a high-ropes course, driving quad bikes, 
zip wire, etc. Thanks to Mrs Kendal, Miss Hampson, Mrs King and Mrs 
Neale for looking after the children and giving up time with their family 
and friends, to provide this wonderful life-skill opportunity. The children 
are now busy writing reports about their adventures. These will be        
on-display in school soon and there will be photos on the website. 
 

Strawberry Teas  
Thursday 23rd May.  Doors open at 1-15pm.    
Performances from 2-00pm. 
Each class will be singing and dancing to keep everyone entertained. 
There’ll be a few individual performances and a whole-school finale. 
Please come along and support the children. Admission is free and      
refreshments are generously provided by the school’s PTFA.  
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Iceland Expedition 
Mr Bedwell has now commenced his voyage and is heading north to 
Iceland. We pray that the sea remains calm. If you want to follow Mr 
Bedwell’s progress, go to his Facebook page 'arb offshore sailing'  
You can also donate using the link as well. 
The train and carriages that this sponsored event is raising money     
towards, have proved a big hit with the children especially in key stage 
1.  
“It’s a great place to sit and chat with my best friend,” one girl said.   
 

School Trips 
 The PTFA kindly funds a broad range of school trips for the children at 
Halsall St Cuthbert’s. 
We’ve had our 2 PGL camps already and the year 6 head off on the 
Scarborough Holiday in June. 
Also in the diary, we have a Viking Experience Day at Tatton Park, a 
day out at Chester Zoo, possible trips to the beach, a tour of the        
recycling plant in Kirkby, a visit to Speke Hall and a wonderful day 
planned at Martin Mere Wildlife Centre. 
There’s always something to look forward to and it should be great fun 
for the children. 
 
                                                       Doug Scholes (Head Teacher) 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert’s Sunday School 
 

 
In June we will be meeting on the 9th at 9.30am in St       
Cuthbert’s Church. The Family Service is on the 23rd with    
refreshments served from 9.15am. It would be a pleasure to 
see lots of young families at this enjoyable service. 
 
Our last Sunday school before the summer break will take 
place on the 14th July. Weather permitting we hope to have a 
picnic either in the gardens or at the playing field. 
 
   Tara Kenyon and Ann Cushion 
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Club/Group Meetings Contact 

Archery Club Sunday  2-4pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Winter months. 

Andy Yarnell 
01704 870143 

Badminton Club 
 

Over 16’s 

Thursday 7.30pm 
Halsall School 

Margaret 01704 
840305 

Jim 01704 840908 

Halsall Community 
Group 

 
Various 

E mail 
jomas-

sam@hotmail.com 

Halsall West End 
Cricket Club 

 

Boys and Girls 
Year 3 to Year 6 

 
From April 

Gary Southworth 
(Junior Players  
Co-ordinator) 
07957731796 

Crown Green  
Bowling Club 

 

All ages 

Saracen’s Head 
Halsall 

Monday/Tuesday 
Thursday/Friday 

Linda Hodge 
 

01695 575875 

Halsall  Village  
Proud & Tidy Group 

Various working  
parties around the  

village. 

Eleanor Wroe 
01704 841216 
Or Enid Banks 
01704 567654 

Shirdley Hill  
Environment Group 

Various 
See Halsall News 

Dave Corfield 
01704 840705 

Luncheon Club St Aiden’s Hall 
Shirdley Hill 

Sylvia Corfield 
01704 840705 

Meditation  
Monthly Meetings 

Contact Jenny for  
details 

Jenny Pearce 
01704 840117 
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Club/Group Meetings Contact 

Shirdley Hill  
Residents  

Association 

Various 
See Halsall News 

Dave Corfield 
01704 840705 

St Cuthbert’s  
Snooker Club 

Halsall Memorial Hall 
 

Practice night—
Monday 

Gerald Neale 
01704 841275 
Or Jason Neale 
07968228173 

 Scouting  

Beavers Tuesday 6.-7pm  
St Cuthbert’s School 

Barbara Threlfall 
 

Cub Scouts Monday 6-7.30pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Sarah Coventry 
07584 2337755 

Scouts 
Age 10-13 

Monday 7.30-9pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Charles Coventry 
07887 685219 

Ferrets Explorer 
Scouts 

Age 14-18 

Monday 7.30 –9.00pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Sarah Coventry 
07584 2337755 

 Do you run a community group or sports club in Barton, 
Halsall or Shirdley Hill?  

 
If you would like it to be included in the ‘What’s On’ list  

e-mail the brief details of the group and contact details to 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com   

 

This list is for guidance only please contact the organisers for 
more detailed information.   

 

There is a charge to attend some groups or clubs. 
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      SHREW SHIRDLEY HILL 

             RESIDENTS ENVIRONMENT WORKERS 
         

Best Kept Village Competition 2019 
  

Can you help us keep on top of litter, ask if you wish to borrow gloves, bags 
and litter pickers otherwise be careful when you pick it up and please put it 
in your own bin or give me a call if there is too much Thanks.   
 
The work has now been completed on the new sensory garden we are     
getting ready to plant out with recommended sensory plants.   
We are very happy with the sturdy construction work.  
 
The rest of the Green is looking great thanks to the hard work carried out 
by the Tuesday / Friday gang. 
 

Enquiries ring Dave on 840705 
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Scarecrow Treasure Hunt 

22nd & 23rd June 1pm to 4pm 
 
 

Come along and join in the fun! Walk 
the trial to find answers to the  
questions, and, this year, as an extra 
little challenge, you also need to spot 
the little mice hidden amongst the 
scarecrows!  
 
 
Great activity for families with little ones! 

              
 
Entry forms can be bought on the day from the stall 
in the middle of the village, at The Saracens Head, or 
at The Village Bakery.  
 
Return your form (complete or not) to any of those 
places to collect a little piece of treasure. Your form 
will then be entered into a draw so you have the 
chance of winning one of the prizes donated by local 
businesses, including a family day out at Farmer Teds, 
a voucher to spend at the village bakery or a voucher 
for a meal at the Saracens Head.   
 
The £4 entry fee raises money for the Halsall Proud 

& Tidy Group.   
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Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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The Village Bakehouse 
 

at the Old Pharmacy– War Memorial Ground 
 
 

Open Mon-Sat 8.30am - 5pm 
Sunday 10am - 4pm 

 
 

Breakfast, lunch, afternoon tea or just 
a quick takeaway. 

Coffee, tea, cold drinks and smoothies. 
 

Satterthwaite’s pies and cakes, freshly  
prepared meals, sandwiches, toasties 

and cakes. 
 

Fresh milkshakes made with our  
delicious Walling's ice cream. 

 
Phone 01704 840916 or 01704 833166 
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ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

The hall is available for bookings evenings and weekends 
including Saturdays after 7pm. 

 

  Something to Celebrate?     Why not book the Memorial Hall 
 

Kitchen and toilet facilities 
Including provision for wheelchair access 

 Only £10 per hour 
£8 per hour for regular users who commit to more than 10 

consecutive weeks 
 

To book please contact Dave Bond 01704 534090  
davebond@aol.com  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

 

* THE REPAIR MAN * 
 

UPVC. WINDOWS. DOORS 
 

COMPOSITE DOORS 
 

REPLACEMENT LOCKS -HANDLES 
 

LETTERPLATES 
 

DOOR BARRELS 
 

FAILED DOUBLE GLAZING UNITS 
 

NO OBLIGATION CALL OUT 
 
 

RING TOM 
0777-287-0101 

  

 
LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk
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Gardener`s Corner 
                                                         
June at-a-glance  
June is the month when the weather improves in leaps and bounds and so does 
the garden.  Summer flowers make their first appearance; roses are in full 
bloom and powerful with scent. There`s still lots to keep on top of in June – but 
don`t forget to leave time to sit and enjoy the view. 
Happy gardening. 
 

General Garden Tasks  
Water & deadhead plats regularly. 
Remove perennial weeds. 
Propagate roses & shrubs by taking softwood cuttings 
Keep on top off training climbing & rambling roses & tie in clematis. 
Layer clematis. 
Prune Clematis Montana if necessary. 
Continue to clip privet & other fast growing hedges. 
Dig up tulip & hyacinth bulbs when foliage dies off & store dry bulbs in a cool 
dry, dark dry place ready to replant in autumn. 
Plant out summer bedding plants. 
Sow winter & early spring plants in trays under glass. 
Water & feed containers & hanging baskets regularly. 
Continue planting green-house grown frost-tender vegetables outside. 
Transplant leek & brassica seedlings. 
Keep all fruit trees well watered in dry weather. 
Thin heavy crops of plums, apples, & pears. 
Prune fan-trained apple or pear trees if necessary. 
Harvest rhubarb & strawberries. 
Continue to pot up rooted cuttings. 
Take cuttings from fuchsias & pelargoniums. 
Continue pollinating melons & remove male flowers from cucumbers. 
 
 

Watch out for  
Lily beetle. 
Blackspot, powdery mildew & rust on roses. 
Blackfly on broad beans. 
Moles. 
 

Plants in their Prime  
Roses. Clematis. Potentilla. Philadelphus. Geranium (hardy). Hostas. Bearded 
iris. Alstromeria. Convolvulus. Cytisus. Cornus. Deutzia. Sambucus. Spirea. 
Hebe. Achillea. Anthmis. Campanula. Centurea. Corydalis. Delphinium.         
Lamium. Nepeta. Persicaria. Tiarella. Veronica. Verbascum. Aquilegia.         
Dianthus. Lathyrus.  
 

 

 Tina Lloyd    www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk  

    
                                                                                                                                                          

http://www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk
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JEANNIE`S COMPANIONSHIP/HOME HELP 
SERVICE 

 

I have recently moved to Scarisbrick and would like to offer a 
quality service to Residents in the Area.  I have many years’   
experience in the field of Companionship/Home Help/
Administration and here are a few examples of what I am       
offering: - 

Companionship 
Days/evenings out socialising  
Accompany to appointments  
Assist with hobbies 
Pet care 
Assist with phone calls/typing letters 
Cooking/ washing/ ironing / light housework 
Shopping 
 

I am a mature lady who is very reliable, trustworthy, organised and warm and 
friendly.  My beautiful Mum recently passed away and I miss being able to help 
those who most deserve it.                                                       References are available 
 

For further information please contact Jeannie - 07900 245560  
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 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 

Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels and 
Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and dog    
walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. Call Chris on 
01704 841593.  Facebook Spurwood Studio 

Builder:  D J & J Wignall Construction and        
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CHILDCARE:  Nikki Adkins.  The Children’s Hub of 
Halsall. Out of school care. Enquiries to 07595739486 
or e-mail nicciadkins@yahoo.co.uk 

CHIMNEY SWEEP:  Riley’s Chimney Sweeping.    
01704 840481   07496 634298                                               
Or e-mail rileyschimneysweeping@gmail.com 

FIREWOOD & COAL SUPPLIERS:  Massams Supplies 
Ltd.  Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

FOOD;  The Saracen’s Head.  Summerwood Lane, 
Halsall.  01704 840204. 
www.thesaracensheadhalsall.co.uk 

FOOD:  The Village Bakery.  The Old Pharmacy, War 
memorial Ground. 

FOOT CARE:  Paul Matthews Foot Care Specialist.   

3 Station Road, Parbold. 07884301079.  Home visits. 

Funeral Director:  MLS Independent Funeral    
Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.  Renacres Hall 
Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  Garden 
Maintenance.  01704840480   07832291080   

Gardening and Trees:  Ciaran’s Tree and            
Gardening Services.  NPTC qualified tree  surgeon.   
07908688167 

MATHS TUITION:  Primary, GCSE, A level and      
beyond.  Based in Halsall. Farrah Boardman.           
077514 72814 or 01704 840053 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or e-mail 
memo@ormsby.co.uk 

OFFICE SPACE:  Halsall Business Park. Orchard 
House, Summerwood Lane. 01704 841831 or     
07739 863 

Plumbing and Heating:  Gary Lloyd                                       
01704 840437 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

POST OFFICE:  Monday and Thursday afternoon.  
2pm –4.30pm.Massams Supplies Ltd, Renacres Lane. 
01704 840265. 

PROPERTY SERVICES:  Beth Alexandra Property  
Specialists. 0151 345 4770                                                        
property@bethalexandra.com 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery, Wheelwrights 
Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 802175 
www.footreading.com 

Sawmill:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd          

 01704 892195 

SCRAP DEALER:  Matthews Motors.   24 Hour        
Recovery and Vehicle Collection.  07884 4301079 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

UPVC  DOOR & WINDOW REPAIRS:  The repair Man. 
No obligation call out.  Ring Tom 0777-287-0101 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIER: Woodland Eco Fuel. 01704 
841479 or 07866 767977 
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